
FAO Advisory Committee on Paper and Wood Products – Forty-eighth Session – Shanghai, China, 6 June 2007 

 

A support system for renewable electricity production was introduced in 2003. It has been prolonged 
till 2030.   

Timber Construction Strategy 
The timber construction strategy aiming to foster increased use of wood in construction is beginning to 
show results. Many multi-storeyed buildings and public buildings with wood structures have been 
erected, resulting in better image and in regional development. Efforts to increase the knowledge of 
building with wood are also made. The government has decided to prolong the strategy. 

Export duty on wood imported from Russia 

The industry is very concerned about the increased levies and restrictions on wood exported 

from Russia. According to industry view the Russian exports to the Baltic area of 20 million 

cubic meters will disappear. The forest industry is in close contacts with the government to 

relieve the situation. 

Item 10. Recommendations of the Committee to FAO for 2007-2008 
 
The Committee agreed on the following recommendations to FAO: 
 
Propose corrective measures on the perceived negative relation between the forest products industry 
and deforestation, in the context of the climate change debate. In particular: 
 
Jointly organize a side event at the United Nations Framework Convention on Climate Change 
(UNFCCC) Conference of the Parties (COP 13), to be held in Nusa Dua, Bali, Indonesia, from 3 to 14 
December 2007; 
 
Further document the social contribution of the forest products industry; 
Contribute to clarifying UNFCCC accounting rules for carbon sequestration by forests; 
Actively promote understanding of the causes of deforestation. 
 
Undertake an analysis of the relationship between water and forestry, in the context of the increasing 
scarcity of water.  
 
Expand work on public perception of forest industries and the environment, based on the initial work 
presented at the Shanghai meeting. 
 
Continue to work on the nexus of forests and energy, building on the results of the IEA-FAO-ICFPA 
energy conference in Rome, October 2006. 

Item 11. Date and place of next session 
 
The Committee proposed to held its 49th Session in South Africa on 10 June 2008. 
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